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A Time of Service, A Time of Need

Sponsored by the American Foreign Service Protective Association

Senior Living Foundation 
of the American Foreign Service

Message from the Chairman
The work of the Senior Living Foundation (SLF) of the American Foreign Service is more 
important now than ever.  

You can be very proud that the SLF is actively and creatively living up to its original and 
still vital mission: “taking care of our own.” During the continuing COVID-19 challenge, 
the Foundation has supported our colleagues when they needed us the most. 

You will read in this newsletter about the many ways the SLF directly served our seniors in 
2020.  For example, our partnership with Mom’s Meals brought nutritious, refrigerated meals to our colleagues around the 
country.  This service was and remains particularly important during a time when many seniors cannot go out, even to the 
grocery store.  Another important initiative, the SLF Parent Program, provided care management services to assist the 
parents and in-laws of active-duty personnel at a time when travel was not possible. We used our nationwide connections 
and brought technology to bear in new ways to keep our grantees connected to our community while ensuring their safety 
and dignity.  In this newsletter you will discover other stories from grantees who turned to SLF for help. 

Last year, SLF also maintained an active presence in the community. The Foundation hosted its first virtual Planning 
for Change (PFC) seminar on Thursday, September 24, 2020. SLF sponsored this educational event to offer resources 
for the next stages of life. Our topics included Coping Through COVID, Senior Nutrition, Case Management, Estate 
Planning and more. The workshops were designed to address one’s mental, physical and financial health. You can read 
about the ninth PFC seminar on page 3. 

Your donations make this possible.  There were those who worried that people would be unable to keep up their generous 
giving in 2020.  That was certainly not true of all of you, who continued to support the SLF’s crucial mission. In 2020, the 
Foundation received over $330,000 in individual contributions, corporate donations and bequests. With these funds, the 
SLF provided grants, resources and information to an unprecedented number of our Foreign Service colleagues in the U.S. 
and abroad. The Foundation was able to respond to these qualified individuals because of your generous support. You stuck 
with us even during these difficult times.  Thank you for your ongoing commitment to SLF. 

Though 2020 brought new challenges, it also brought new opportunities for the Foundation to “take care of our own.” 
SLF believes in supporting those who devoted their lives to the Foreign Service. Your loyalty and generosity keep that 
mission alive. 

								        Sincerely,

								        Marc Grossman
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SLF MISS ION STATEMENT
The mission of the Senior Living Foundation of the American Foreign Service is 
to provide support to retired Foreign Service personnel and their spouses (including 
surviving and divorced spouses) and, on the basis of need, to defray the cost of home 
health care services, senior housing, long term care insurance, or other senior services 
that contribute to the health and security of the retired Foreign Service family. 

Overview
Since we began over 30 years ago, the Senior Living Foundation (SLF) has 

strived to make a positive impact in the Foreign Service community. Fulfilling 
that mission was never more challenging than in 2020. The year began like many 
others with the Foundation issuing grants for the costs of care management, home 
health care, dental work, basic living expenses, prescription drug coverage, assisted 
living, and medical bills for our retired colleagues. Then the COVID-19 pandemic 
hit and like every other aspect of our lives, the work of SLF changed but our 
mission remained “taking care of our own.” 

New and increased requests arrived by phone and email. We acted quickly to 
ensure the safety, health and dignity of those who turn to us for care. As state 
and local agencies reduced their services for some of our grantees, SLF stepped in 
to fill the gap, paying for additional home health care support. When our most 
vulnerable were not able to leave their homes even to get groceries, we initiated 
a partnership with Mom’s Meals to deliver ready-made food. Active-duty Foreign 
Service personnel were concerned about their parents and parents-in-law back 
home, and they turned to the Foundation which engaged care managers to devise 
plans, facilitate care, and give peace of mind. 

Throughout 2020, the Foundation and our partners relied on technology more 
than ever. A Zoom meeting secured the partnership with Mom’s Meals. Our 
social worker consultants used five different platforms to connect with families 
around the world. Contracted care managers held their initial consultations and 
ongoing visits via mobile apps. And we held our ninth Planning for Change 
Seminar virtually — providing information on COVID-19, estate planning, 
care management, and more — through Microsoft Teams. You will find more 
information in the pages that follow about the Seminar, our meal delivery 
program, and how technology helped us meet our mission. 

Your donations made all this work possible. There was an unprecedented need this 
year, and many of you increased your contributions. Please turn to pages 4 and 5 to 
read summaries of some of the cases we have handled. We are proud of the work we 
have done. Thank you for your ongoing support of our mission. 

If you know someone who could benefit from SLF’s programs, refer them at any time. 
You can trust that the retired colleague will be in good hands. Each case is considered 
individually and confidentially. Each grantee is treated with respect and dignity.

SLF makes a difference in the Foreign Service community. Read how this happens 
on the upcoming pages. Please consider contributing to the Foundation to help 
those who served and to support “taking care of our own.” 



March 2021

slfoundation.org

3

T he Senior Living Foundation 
(SLF) held its ninth Planning 

for Change Seminar on September 
24, 2020. The biennial event 
provides attendees with resources and 
information to help them plan and 
prepare for the next stages of life. 

Because of COVID-19, we held the 
event virtually to provide relevant 
information on the pandemic as 
well as topics of interest for those 
navigating the changes that come 
with aging. SLF Chairman Marc 
Grossman welcomed attendees 
with a message that stressed how 
preparedness is essential to coping 
financially, physically and emotionally 
during these challenging times.

Two top medical professionals 
led the first sessions. Dr. Charles 
Rosenfarb, then Special Coordinator 
and Director, Coronavirus Global 
Response Coordination Unit at the 
Department of State, brought his 
expertise as a geriatrician and his 
personal experience to a presentation 
entitled “Coping in the Time of 
COVID-19: Social Isolation & 
Mental Resilience During the 
Pandemic.” Following that, Dr. Steve 
Miller, Chief Clinical Officer for 
Cigna Express Scripts, reminded us 
that “Medicine Must Go On.” In 
addition to discussing COVID-19 
treatments and vaccines, he widened 
the lens on medicine with an 
overview on emerging treatments 
in the areas of gene therapy and 
Alzheimer’s treatment. 

Planning for change — the 
traditional focus of these seminars 
— was the focus of two sessions. 
Joan Parrish, one of the Foundation’s 
Social Work Consultants, moderated 
a discussion among Kate Aubert, 

Planning for Change
SLF’s other Social 
Work Consultant, 
Irene Paplos, 
Director of Clinical 
Health Services at 
Aetna, and Heather 
Suri, a certified 
care manager and 
founder of Pathways 
in Aging. These 
four provided 
insights on what 
resources are 
available and what 
approaches are best 
when evaluating your own needs or 
those of a parent or loved one. 

One of the biggest challenges we 
face is knowing when, where, and 
how to transition to the next step — 
making the move. Terry Kern, owner 
of Caring Transitions of Northern 
Virginia, discussed how professionals 
can help with the daunting task 
of downsizing or relocating. The 
model he described was a personal, 
thoughtful, and holistic approach 
to downsizing and moving — down 
the street or across the country. A 
professional partner will walk you 
through the decision-making process 
and line up the necessary movers, 
identify the best places to sell 
treasured possessions, and plan the 
organization of a new home. There is 
more information about senior move 
managers at nasmm.org.  

The nuts and bolts of retirement and 
later-life planning rounded out the 
seminar. Chelsi Dildine, a former FSO 
and current Financial Advisor with 
Edward Jones, discussed the financial 
aspects of planning for retirement. 
Jonathan Kinney of the law firm 
Bean, Kinney, and Korman updated 

attendees on changes to estate 
planning and gift-giving laws. 

SLF Deputy Director Kyle Longton 
shared a model of community health 
care with an overview of the new 
CVS HealthHUBs. Finally, Executive 
Director Paula Jakub concluded the 
day with her thoughts on trends 
in the elder care space and the 
continuing work of the Foundation. 

 Copies of most session presentations 
and a recording of the event are 
available at slfoundation.org/
planningforchange. By viewing the 
recording and presentation materials 
you can experience the event and 
its valuable information firsthand. 
Contact information for Caring 
Transitions and Jonathan Kinney is 
available in the PDF presentations on 
the webpage.  

SLF will host its next Planning for 
Change Seminar in 2022. If you are in 
the DC area, we hope to see you there.

http://slfoundation.org
http://nasmm.org
http://slfoundation.org/planningforchange
http://slfoundation.org/planningforchange
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RETIREE 
Case Summaries

——— A ———
	A retired FSO living in a Memory 
Care facility was hospitalized with 
COVID-19 in the spring. Although he 
recovered, the facility would not allow 
his return. 

Months earlier, SLF had hired a care manager 
to help identify the Memory Care facility. 
SLF engaged the same care manager to 
negotiate with the facility to ensure a safe 
return for everyone, including other residents. 
The process took several weeks and multiple 
negative COVID-19 tests before the retiree 
could return. 

	A disabled FS retiree received 
homecare services through a local county 
program. The services were curtailed 
when the program ran out of money due 
to the pandemic. 

SLF provided a grant to pay for the services 
required to ensure the retiree could continue 
living safely in her home. 

	A FS widow requested funds for 
emergency house repairs. Although the 
Foundation does not cover house repairs, 
a closer look at the widow’s situation 
revealed she indeed qualified for the 
Foundation’s support.

In addition to establishing a recurring grant for 
general living expenses, SLF is paying for care 
management, homecare, and in-home food 
delivery through Mom’s Meals. 

 

	SLF hired a Care Manager who 
performed a video visit to a FS retiree 
temporarily living with a relative in 
another state.  The retiree wanted 
to return to her home but required 
homecare assistance to do so safely.  

The care manager performed an assessment 
virtually and was able to arrange for homecare 
services. This support allowed the retiree to 
return home safely. 

	A Foreign Service widow had 
several chronic health conditions and 
was exhibiting signs of dementia. Her 
daughter contacted SLF for assistance.

The Foundation initiated a grant for care 
management services to aid with insurance 
questions, financial issues, and medication 
management. SLF also paid for Mom’s Meals 
to be delivered each week. 

	The surviving widow of a FSO 
contacted SLF due to difficulty receiving 
the necessary claim forms to apply for 
her survivor annuitant benefits. She had 
been attempting to contact the Office of 
Retirement and HRSC for several weeks 
without success.  

SLF learned that the widow was contacting 
the wrong office. We reached out to the 
correct HRSC office and reported the death. 
They quickly mailed the proper forms to the 
surviving spouse and she was able to file for her 
survivor annuity.

The safety of those served by the 
Senior Living Foundation is at the 
heart of all we do. We regularly 
work with state and local resources, 
both private and public, to provide 
our clients with the necessary 
services to meet their individual 
needs and ensure their safety.

Early last year we began 
discussions with Mom’s Meals, 
a service that delivers healthy 
refrigerated meals primarily to 
the elderly or to those recovering 
from a major medical event. Our 
partnership could not have come at 
a better time as the need became 
more urgent with the outbreak of 
the COVID-19 pandemic.

Mom’s Meals offers a variety of 
options to meet individual tastes 
and dietary needs, including 
vegetarian, low-sodium, diabetes-
friendly, renal-friendly, and heart-
healthy options. Good nutrition is 
vitally important regardless of age 
or medical circumstance.

Over the course of 2020, SLF 
arranged and paid for the delivery 
of almost 7,000 meals by Mom’s 
Meals. More than 30 people have 
benefitted from the program, and 
SLF is proud to have met this need. 
We look forward to our continued 
partnership with Mom’s Meals and 
assisting our colleagues in need of 
nutritional support.

MOM’S MEALS
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Parent Program
There are no perfect circumstances 

for managing a parent’s chronic or 
urgent medical condition. Coordinating 
doctor’s appointments, ensuring that 
medications are filled, and confirming 
basic home safety are difficult enough 
when you live in the same town as your 
parent. Our community knows that the 
life of Foreign Service family creates 
additional challenges. Understanding 
these challenges, SLF launched the Parent 
Program in 2018 to support Foreign 
Service personnel who may be managing 
a parent’s urgent or chronic medical 
situation from afar.

Working in concert with the Director 
General and State Department’s Office 

of Employee Relations and Employee 
Consultation Service, word of SLF’s work 
in this area has spread. Over three years, 
more than 150 Foreign Service families 
have turned to us for guidance and support 
for their parents. The support is limited 
with the goal of providing the family with 
a way forward. We saw a spike in new 
requests following the declaration of a 
pandemic and curtailment of worldwide 
travel, and we were ready to help. 

For the vast majority of parent cases, the 
Foundation’s social worker consultants 
provide advice or connect the family 
with Aging Life Care Professionals in the 
parent’s community. These care managers 
are able to assess each individual situation 
– in person or virtually – and make 
recommendations to meet immediate 
needs as well as to craft long-term plans. 

Feedback from active-duty personnel 
shows that creating these plans remains 
the most valuable way SLF supports these 
families. 

The needs of the Foreign Service 
community continue to evolve, and 
the Senior Living Foundation remains 
dynamic and relevant to meet those 
needs. SLF helps our Foreign Service 
colleagues and their parents cope with 
life changes while maintaining peace of 
mind, dignity, and security. Our colleagues 
can remain focused on the mission of the 
State Department knowing their parents 
are looked after and safe.

We hope you enjoy the following 
examples that demonstrate in personal 
terms the effectiveness and great need of 
the SLF’s Parent Program.

PARENT 
Case Summaries

——— A ———

	The active-duty son of a disabled veteran 
contacted SLF while he was posted overseas.  
His father receives medical services through 
the Veterans Administration. He was 
concerned that after his father’s cardiac 
surgery, coordinating care with the VA 
would be very complicated.  

SLF arranged for a care manager to meet with 
the family, coordinate with the VA and other 
healthcare providers and make arrangements 
for homecare services.  The son expressed his 
appreciation, stating “it helped me tremendously 
to know an expert was standing in.” 

	An FSO serving overseas inquired about 
mental health resources for her mother, who 
lives alone. The FSO provides all her mother’s 
support and monitors her mental health. 

SLF found a care manager with a background in 
geriatric psychiatric care who checks on the mother 
weekly. The daughter expressed how this support 
has lifted her “spirit and lightened the load.”

	An FSO serving overseas requested 
guidance for his mother, who could no 
longer manage care for her husband with 
advanced dementia. 

SLF contracted with a care manager, who 
counseled the mother on care at home and 
placement options that were within her budget. 
Within two months, the care manager facilitated 
the father’s placement in a memory care unit 
and the mother’s move to an independent living 
unit in a nearby retirement community. The 
son thanked the care manager and SLF for 
expeditious and “tremendous” support.

	The stepmother of a Foreign Service 
employee visited her husband in his long-
term nursing facility daily. She was frantic 
when visits were suspended due to the 
COVID pandemic. 

In an innovative solution, the SLF care manager 
facilitated the purchase of an iPad for the 
stepmother. This allowed her to communicate 
several times a day with her husband on his iPad. 
The FSO expressed how much the device will 
change her parents’ experience during “this time of 
uncertainty and separation.” 

	An active-duty Foreign Service 
professional contacted the Foundation 
about his mother. He was concerned that 
her living situation was less than safe and 
sought to move her closer to his next 
stateside post. 

SLF engaged care managers to assess the 
mother’s current living situation and help find a 
safe, affordable option to facilitate her move. The 
care managers identified a program for affordable 
housing and a group to navigate various VA 

benefits for which she qualified. In the midst of 
this process, the mother’s current home was in 
the path of two separate hurricanes. Through the 
local care managers, SLF supported the mother’s 
safe stays in hotels. 

	An FSO contacted SLF because she was 
concerned about her 80-year-old father-in-
law driving 45 minutes each way to visit 
his wife in a memory care unit. She also 
mentioned his concern over the cost of his 
wife’s care and his medications. 

SLF worked with a local area aging agency to 
confirm and provide assurance that facility care 
was entirely covered by insurance. In addition, 
we arranged a consultation with an insurance 
specialist who found a health plan with better 
prescription coverage. SLF also helped facilitate 
local assistance with housekeeping, meals and 
transportation, including a volunteer driver, to 
visit his wife. The FSO described SLF as “key 
in pointing us in the right direction, shedding 
light on resources of which we were oblivious.”

http://slfoundation.org


6 From the Foundation

Senior Living Foundation of the American Foreign Service

A

Abbott, Lucy 

Adair, Marshall 

Adams, Linda 

Allegrone, Charles 

Allison, Alicia 

Allison, Lynn 

Alter, Bernard 

Alter, Pat  

Anders, Robert 

Anderson, Betsy 

Anderson, Mark 

Anderson, Michael 

Anderson, Nancy 

Andres, Janet 

Andresen, David 

Andrew, Nicole 

Angevine, Joan 

Angulo, Charles 

Appel, Dolores 

Archibald, John 

Armbruster, Susan 

Armitage, Richard 

Arndt, Richard 

Ascencio, Diego 

Asquino, Mark 

Assis, Phillip 

Atherton, Joan 

Austin-Ferguson, 
Kathleen 

Ayalde, Liliana 

B

Baker, Claudia 

Baker III, Richard 

Bandy, Thomas 

Baque, William 

Barbis, Patricia 

Barbour, Robert 

Barmon, Kathleen 

Barry, Catherine 

Bartlett, Joshua 

Baskey, Nicholas 

Baumann, Andrea 

Bay, Janice 

Bazala, Sylvia 

Beasley, George 

Becker, John 

Becker, Priscilla 

Beckman, Robert 

Beecham, Susanne 

Beecroft, Mette O.

Beecroft, Robert M.

Benedict, Gloria 

Benedict, Lawrence 

Bennett, David 

Bennett, John 

Bennett, Margaret 

Bennett, Margaret 

Benson, James H.

Benson, Marianne A.

Benson, Robert 

Benton, Jonathan 

Berger, Rosella  

Bergold, Karlene 

Bernstein, Amy 

Biller, Joel 

Bimmerle, Diann 

Binns, Jack 

Bishop, Allen  R.

Bishop, James 

Bishop, Robyn M.

Bistany, Barbara 

Bitondo, Rocco 

Bitters, Lynn 

Black, Dorothy 

Black, Henry Clay 

Blake Jr., Robert 

Blake, Sylvia 

Blanton, Taylor  

Bleha, C Thomas 

Bleske, August 

Bligh, John 

Bloom, Roger 

Bock, J Richard 
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Bretz, Michael 
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Butler, William 

Expression of Thanks
The Senior Living Foundation would like to express our thanks to the following 
individuals who made gifts to the Foundation in 2020:

What a 
lifeline SLF 
has been.
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Byers, Bruce 

Byrnes, Hope 

Byrnes, Paul 

C

Cahill, Jacklyn 

Cairns, Thomas 

Campbell, William 

Campello, Marie 
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Carolan, Maria 
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Clary, Barbara 
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Cohen, Roger 

Cohn, Irene 

Coleman, Claire 

Coleman, Maryruth 

Collins, Margaret 

Colwell, Thomas 

Conaty, Barbara 

Conley, Jane 

Conyngham, Edward  

Cook, Frederick 

Coon, Jane 

Corbett, Joan Ellen 

Cordero, Francisco 

Coronway, 
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Correll, Frank 
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Corwin, Elizabeth 

cotter, Joanne 

Cotter, Michael 

Coulter, Elizabeth 

Coulter, Frank 

Covey, Jock 

Cox, Carol 

Crane, Louise 

Crawford, Franklin 

Creagan, David 

Creagan, Gwyn 

Creagan, James 

Crockett, Rosemary 

Cross, Kumiko 

Cruise, Cheryl 

Crump, Donna 

Crump, Frank 

Cuardrado, Joseph 

Cunningham, Carl 

Cunningham, Lucy 
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Curran, James 

Curran, Marcia 

Curry, Dennis 

Cyr, Ann 

Cyr, Leo 

D

Daley, Matthew 

Dalgliesh, Albert 

Daly, Kathleen 

Danga, Karl 

Davidson, Maggi B.

Davies, Glyn 

Davila, Michael 

Davis, Lisa 

Davis, Ruth 

Davis, Sandra 

Day, Susan 

De Santillana, 
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De Shazo, Joyce 

De Sombre, 
Marjorie 

De Vos, Nancy 

Dean, Dale 
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Delawie, Gregory 

Delawie, Vonda 
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Dewitt, Douglas 
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Dickie, Joan 
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Dorscher, L Dawn 

Doscher, L Dawn 
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Drexler, Robert 

Driscoll, Robert 

Duffy, Carol 

Dufrat, Laura 

Duguid, Gordon 

Durkee, Michael 

Dworken, Morton 

Dyer, William 

E

Ealum, James 

Eaton, William 

Eddins, Keith 

Edminster, Elizabeth 

Edson, Edith 

Edwards, Naomi 

Egan, Wesley 

Eisner, Adolph 

Thanks to the Foundation, 
my anxiety is greatly 

reduced and I feel like  
I can start to figure out 

how to go on.

http://slfoundation.org
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Elam Thomas, 
Harriett 

Elizondo Herrera, 
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Emmerson, Donald 

Epstein, Sharon 

Erlandsen, Allan 

Eubank, Margaret 

Evans, David 

Ewing, Raymond  

F

Fallon, Thomas 
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Falzone, Ralph 

Farr, Thomas 
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Fergin, Judith  
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Flateen, Robert 
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Flynn, Christopher 

Folan, Patrick 
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Ford, Charles 
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Forsythe, Lee 

Fox, Steven 

Frank, Ralph 

Franke, Elizabeth 

Franke, Herman 

Franklin, Douglas 

Frederick, Chris 

Freeman, Duden 

Freeman, Maria 

French, Timothy 

Friedman, Barry 

G

Gadsden, James 

Gadsden, Sally 

Gallagher, Martha 

Garber, Nancy 

Gardner, Gail 

Gardner, Gregory 

Gardner, Sandra 

Garland, Elaine 

Garland, K Patrick 

Garland, William 

Garrison, Mark 

Garza, Oliver 

Gehring, Robert 

Geisel, Harold 

Geisel, Susan 

Gelbard, Robert 

Gelber, Sarah 

Giacobbi, Natale 

Gibbons, Joan 

Gilbert, Frederick 

Gilbert, Jane 

Gillam, Laila 

Gilroy, Mary Ellen 

Glass, Robert 

Gleysteen, 
Marguerite 

Gleysteen, Zoe 

Gnehm, Edward “Skip” 

Goff, Edward 

Goin, Evelyn 

Gojnycz, Konstantin 

Goldberg, Josh 

Goldstein, Robert 

Gomez, Robin 

Gonzalez, Raymond  

Goodman, Andrew 

Goodman, Linda 

Gosende, Robert 

Gralnek, Wendy 

Graner, Ralph 

Grant, Lindsey 

Grant, William 

Gravelink, William 

Graze, Deborah 

Greene, Ernest 

Greenfield, Lafayette 

Grice, Lisa 

Griffith, John 

Grossman, Marc 

Grout, Deborah 

Grout, Deborah 

Gurvin, George 

Gusman, Billiann 

Gutensohn, Lynn 

Gutierrez, Lino 

Gwynn, John

 H

Haas, Dean 

Hahn, Zachary 

Haines, Mary 

Haines, Mary 

Hall, John 

Hall, Marsha 

Hall, Patricia 

Halligan, Delina 

Hallock, Richard 

Halmo, James 

Hamblin, Cassandra 

Hamilton, Hugh 

Hamilton, John 

Hamric, Susam 

Hancock, Michael 

Hanley, Laurie 

Hanrehan, Patricia 

Hanson, Bradford 

Hara, Hugh 

Hare, Paul 

Haresnape, Robert 

Harman, Sally 

Harrick, Barbara 

Harrick, Phillip 

Harris, Christine 

Harrison, Beverly 

Harrop, Ann 

Harrop, William C.

Hart, Maria 

Hart, Patricia 

Hart, Shirley 

Hartley, Douglas 

Hartman, Jan 

Your support makes me 
feel that I am not alone in 

my struggle.
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Harty, Maura 

Harvey, Barbara 

Hash, Charles 

Hausrath, Donald 

Hawkins, RIchard 

Hazewski, Joseph 

Hebert, Margaret 

Hecklinger, Richard 

Hedgbeth, Llewellyn 

Heg, James  

Heichler, Muriel 

Heileman, Carolee 

Heintzen, Ilse 

Heller, Lisa 

Helman, Gerald 

Helmer, Colin 

Hemingway, Barbara 

Henderson, Mahlon 

Henderson, Ruth 

Hengel, Douglas 

Herbst, Gary 

Hernaez, Eduardo 

Herzog, William 

Hickman, Les 

Hicks, Camilla 

Higgins, Peter T.

Hill, H Kenneth 

Hill, Leonard 

Hill, William 

Hines, Richard 

Hipson, J Stephen 

Hirsh, Michael 

Hitchcock, Rachel  

Hodai, Kathleen 

Hodai, Patrick 

Hoffer, Patricia 

Hoffmann, Myron 

Hoganson, Jerome 

Holland, Harry 

Holmes, James 

Holt, James 

Hoog, John 

Hooper, James 

Hopper, Robert  

Hornblow, Caroline 

Hornblow, Michael 

Houdek, Robert 

Howell, Frances 

Howland, Richard 

Hrapsky, Alan 

Hughes, Arthur 

Hughes, Patricia 

Hughs, John 

Hughs, Mary 

Hulings, Joseph 

Hunter, Stephanie 

Hurtado, L Victor 

Hussey, Robert 

I

Ingvoldstad, Kirk 

Irons, Alden 

Isaacs, Arnold 

Iso, Julie 

J

Jackson, Bardley 

Jackson, Carole 

Jackson, Kenneth 

Jackson, Richard 

Jacobini, Dianne 

Jacobs, Janice 

Jacquette, Arlene 

Jaeger, George 

Jakub, Michael 

Jakub, Paula 

Jameson, Donald 

Jarek, Albert 

Jarvis, Catherine 

Jefferson, Ulysese  

Jenkins, Jo Ann  M.

Jenkins, Robert M.

Jenks, Thelma 

Jennings, Monia 
Dietrich

Jeter, Howard 

Johnson, Andree 

Johnson, Anne 

Johnson, Carole 

Johnson, Cassius 

Johnson, Christine 

Johnson, Lionel C.

Johnson, Marilyn 

Johnson, Sura 

Johnston, Deborah 

Jones, A Elizabeth 

Joyce, Jenifer 

Jung, Lucile 

K

Kachmar, George 

Kahdy, Sally 

Kahn, Louis 

Kamerick, Susan 

Kane, Eileen 

Kane, Shirley 

Karp, Craig 

Kaspar, Frances 

Kaufman, Mercedes 

Kaufman, Robert 

Kaufmann, Judith 

Keeley, Leonora 

Kelley, Henry 

Kelliher, Patricia 

Kelly, Brendan 

Kelly, Helena Ajo

Kennedy, Anna C.

We received generous gifts 
from the following  

businesses, foundations, and 
organizations in 2020: 

Amazon Smile

Associaton of Black American 
Ambassadors 

Ayco Charitable Foundation

CNA

DACOR, An Organization of Foreign 
Affairs Professionals 

Express Scripts

Foreign Service Association of 
Northern California

Foreign Service Retiree Association 
of Florida

The Nelson B. Delavan Foundation

SLF is 
really 

making a 
difference.

http://slfoundation.org
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Kennedy, Charles 

Kennedy, Craig 

Kennedy, G Alfred 

Kennedy, Marilyn 

Kennedy, Mary 
Virginia

Kennedy, Patrick 

Kenny, Joseph 

Kent, Betty 

Kent, Douglas 

Kerr, Graham 

Kerr, Laurence 

Kettenhofen, 
Katherine 

Kilner, Scott 

Kincaid, Nancy 

Kingsley, Carolyn 

Kinnell, Roberta 

Kinney, Stephanie 

Kleiman, Kathryn 

Kloker, Jimmy 

Klosson, Boni 

Klosson, Michael 

Knecht, Dennis 

Knickmeyer, Robert 

Knopes, Robert 

Kochanek, Anthony 

Kordek, John 

Korff, J. Michael 

Koss, Andrew C.

Kostelancik, David 

Kott, Barbara 

Kozelka, Paul 

Krhounek, Kimberly 

Krieger, Doris 

Krol, Andre 

Krys, Sheldon 

Kuchel, Roland 

Kunsman, June 

Kursch, Donald 

Kuser, Suzanne 

Kwik, Christine 

L

La Porta, Alphonse 

Lakhdhir, Kamala 

Lane, Elizabeth 

Lane, Helen 

Lane, Robert 

Lange, John 

Lange, Leonard 

Lanpher, Edward 

Latvanas, Barbara 

Lauderdale, Eli 

Lawrence, Marilyn 

Lawrence, William 

Le Baron, Richard 

Le Zotte, M Diane 

Leader, Joyce 

Leaken, Kathryn 

Ledesma, James 

Lefes, Sue N

Lefes, William S

Lehovich, Vladimir 

Lekson, John 

Lemmon, Michael 

Lent, David 

Lepuschitz, Judith 

Lesser, Larry 

Levesque, Mary Kay 

Levin, Herbert 

Levinson, Michael 

Levy, Adam 

Lewinsohn, Joann 

Lillig, Renata 

Linder, Perry 

Lindsey, Helen 

Lindsey, Robert 

Lissfelt, Mark 

Lloyd, Gloria 

Lloyd, Janet 

Lloyd, Wingate 

Logsdon, Kent 

Logsdon, Michelle 

Loken, Kristin 

Lomanno, Frank 

Long, Richard 

Long, Richard 

Longton, C Kyle 

Lorton, Ronald 

Louis, Jean 

Lowrey, Bolling 

Lucey, Mary Ann 

Lucius, Mary 

Lukens, Susan 

Lumsden, George 

Lupo, Patricia 

Lydon, Peter 

Lyne, Stephen 

M

MacCallum, Robert 

Macias, Arturo 

Maciejewski, 
Theresa 

Mackenzie, Donald 

Mackie, Nancy 

Macuk, Ute 

Madden, James 

Maerkle, Frederic 

Maiorino, Deborah 

Malleck, George 

Malley, Raymond 

Mallon, Patricia 

Malloy, Edward 

Malone, Gifford 

Malott, Frank 

Malpass, Betsy 

Malpass, H R 

Manning,  
Mary-Eileen 

Mara, Azinar 

Marafino, Sherrie 

Marks, Edward 

Martin, Cheryl 

Martin, Joanna 

Martin, Joanne 

Martin, Joyce 

Martin, Mary Lynne 

Martin, Thomas 

Martinez, Pedro 

Martino, Thresia 

Marwitz, 
Antioinette 

Mason, Dwight 

Masters, Allene 

Matteson, Lois 

Matthews, Betty 

Matthews, Gary 

Matthews, Wade 

Matthias, Elisabeth 

Maurer, William 

Mawdsley, Valerie 

SLF has been a valuable 
source of information  

and support.
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Mayer, Margarete 

Mayer, Paul 

Maysa, John 

McAfee, Marilyn 

McCarty, Paul 

McConnell, Donald 

McCrory, Janet 

McGinley, Teresita 

McGlynn, William 

McIntosh, Brian 

McKee, Myrna 

McKee, Richard 

McKennan, 
Jacqueline 

McKniff, Joan 

McMillion, Margaret 

McMullen, 
Christopher 

McNamara, Emma 

McNamara, Francis 

McNamara, Thomas 

McNicholas, Daniel 

Meade, Frazier 

Meehan, Francis 

Merritt, Mary 

Metcalf, Nancy 

Meyers, Alfreda 

Michel, James 

Milam, William 

Miller, Cynthia 

Miller, David 

Miller, Deborah 

Miller, Joseph 

Miller, Robert 

Miller, Thomas 

Milligan, Michael 

Millman, Lioudmila 

Milovanovic, Gillian 

Monfort, Jean 

Monk, David 

Monroe, Gerald 

Montana, Thomas 

Montgomery, James 

Montgomery, Kendall 

Montville, Joseph 

Moore, Barry 

Moore, Marjorie 

Moriarty, James 

Moriarty, Lauren 

Morin, Annabelle 

Morris, Lucille 

Morris, Ned 

Morris, Robert 

Morrison, Bruce 

Mott, Helen H.

Mraz, David 

Muehlke, David 

Muench, Sandra 

Muller, Stephen 

Murphey, William 

Murphy, Margaret 
Ann

Murphy, Robert 

Murray, Anne 

Mushingi, Tulinabo 

Musorafite, Anna 

Musser, Susan 

Mustain, Robert 

Myers, Emily 

N

Nach, James 

Naland, John 

Negropronte, John 

Neil, Bette 

Nelson, Harold 

Nelson, Harvey 

Nelson, Judity 

Nesbit, Leroy 

Neumann, Ronald 

Nevera, Ivonna 

Newfeld, Larry 

Newsom, Jean 

Newton, Christa 

Niles, Thomas 

Nixon, Warren 

Nojek, Eugene 

Noren, Mary 

Norman, Alain 

Norris, John 

North, Walter 

Norton, Harold  

O

Oakley, Phyllis 

O’Brien, Timothy 

O’Connor, Neusa 

O’Donahue, Mary 

Odor, Sandra 

Ogburn, Robert 

O’Herron, Thomas 

Olmon, Eric 

Olson, Dorothy 

Oreste, Michael 

Osborn, W Blair 

Ostrander, Nancy 

Owen, Douglas 

Owens, Jane E.

Owens, Michael P.

P

Paganelli, Robert 

Palazzolo, Mary 

Palmeri, Robert 

Parker, Andrew 

Parker, Dolores 

Parker, James 

Parker, Sarah 

Parks Little, Traba 

Parrack, A Ray 

Parrack, Frances 

Parsons, Donald 

Passage, David 

Patchell, Anne 

Patterson, Mildred 

Patterson, Sue 

Pazdral, Ronna 

Pearce, David 

Pearson, Margaret 

Pearson, William 

Pelletreau, Robert 

Peltier, Alec 

Pelzer, Katherine 

Pena, Jose 

Pendleton, Elisabeth 

Pendleton, Mary 

Perlman, Alvin 

Perry, Blossom 

Perry, Robert 

Like us on Facebook! 
SLF maintains an online community to share 
ideas and build connections. Facebook 
offers information for SLF supporters, seniors, and 
even caregivers. Stay engaged and informed. Join the 
conversation today! 

Visit facebook.com/seniorlivingfoundation 

http://slfoundation.org
http://facebook.com/seniorlivingfoundation
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Peterson, Barry  

Peterson, Robyn 

Petronis, Janet 

Pickering, Thomas 

Pilkauskas, Paul 

Pipal, Suella 

Pitts, Amy 

Plummer, Zarina 

Pod, Susan 
Gundersen

Polansky, Kathryn 

Polik, Lorraine 

Posner Mullen, Karyn 

Postupack, 
Catherine 

Potash, Janet 

Potter, Sara 

Powell, Nancy 

Poynter, Rosalind 

Pozorski, David 

Pratt, Genevieve 

Precht, Henry 

Presel, Claire L.

Presel, Joseph 

Price, Caroline 

Price, Russell 

Prosser, James 

Pugh, Thelma 

Puma, Emilia 

Purnell, Jon 

Putman, Diana 

Putnam, Evelynn 

Q

Quainton, Anthony 

Quintero, Elba 

R

Ram, Marion 

Rasing, Mary Jo 

Raspolic, Elizabeth 

Recinos, Augusto 

Redman, Charles 

Redman, Eileen 

Reeker, Philip  

Reid, Era 

Reis, Ninette 

Reis Jr., Robert 

Renz, David 

Reuther, David 

Rhinehart, Brigitte 

Richards, Joan Marie 

Richardson, Sharon 

Rickert, Jonathan 

Ridgway, Rozanne 

Ries, Charles 

Ries, Eric 

Rigg, Laurence 

Riley, Wilson 

Rinker, Joseph 

Rix, Sonja 

Roberston, James 

Roberts, Richard 

Robinson, Yolanda 

Rodgers, Maria 

Rodriguez, Roberto 

Rojas, Ernest 

Romano, Daniel  

Roselinsky, Myra 

Rosenfarb, Charles 

Ross, Christopher 

Ross, Jane 

Ross, Richard 

Rountree, Suzanne 

Rowe, Leslie 

Rowell, Edward 

Rubens, Belinda 

Rubens, Belinda 

Rubenstein, Estelle 

Rubinstein, Daniel  

Ruddick, Terrence 

Rueda, Richard 

Ruedy, Ralph 

Ruffner, George 

Ruschman, Don 

Rushing, Maria 

Russell, Theodore 

Ruterbories, Julie 

Ryerson, William 

S

Sablosky, Juliet  
Antunes

Sacks, Richard 

Saddler, George 

Salaiz, Jeffery 

Salisbury, Diane 

Salmon, Charles 

Sambaiew, Nancy 

Sambaiew, Vladimir 

Sanchez Carlo, Maria 

Sandberg, Eric  

Sandberg, Robert 

Sandberg, Sally 

Sandin, Donna 

Sarros, Mary Patton 

Sasahara, Karen 

Saslowsky, Charlotte 

Scarlis, Basil 

Scerback, Wilma 

Scheinberger, Marion 

Schiff, Ethel 

Schlenker, Thomas 

Schloss, Donna 

Schmidt, Carl 

Schmidt, Kyoko 

Schmidt, Robert 

Schoales, Virginia 

Schoeb, Elizabeth 

Schoettle, Peter 

Schoonover, Brenda 

Schreiber Hughes, 
Lias Bobbie 

Schroeder, Anita 

Scobey, Margaret 

Scott, Gerald 

Scruggs, Carolyn 

Seltzer, Nomi 

Serpa, Nancy 

Service, Helen 

Service, Robert 

Shafer, Marilyn 

Shand, James A.

Shand, Naomi E.

Shannon, Thomas 

Shapiro, Eitan 

Shea, Janet 

Shepherd, Carl 

Sherwood, Harrison 

Shinn, David 

Shippy, Amelia 

Shirley, John 

Shirley, Katherine 

Shoesmith, Martha 

Shostal, Pierre 

Shurtleff, Christine 

Sides, Annabelle 

Siemens, Evelyn 

Silins, Ints 

Silver, Charles 

Simcox, David 

Thank you 
for your 
ongoing 

assistance.
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Simmons, Angus 

Simons, Mrs 

Simons, Thomas 

Sims, Dudley 

Sindelar, Hugo 

Sinnicki, Marian 

Sioritc, Aldo 

Skodon, Emil 

Skofield, Jane 

Skoug, Kenneth 

Slott, Dorothy 

Slott, Richard 

Smith, Anne 

Smith, Catherine 
Munnell

Smith, Claire 

Smith, Deloris 

Smith, Edward 

Smith, Elfriede 

Smith, Gabriele 

Smith, James E.

Smith, James 

Smith, Jane 

Smith, Judith L.

Smith, Nga 

Smith, Richard 

Smith, Samuel 

Smith, Thomas 

Sorenson, Robert 

Sorkin, Suzanne 

Spakauskas, Anthony 

Sperling, Jonathan 

Spiro, Joel 

Spooner, Damayanti 

Sprick, Karl 

Spruce, Willaim 

Sreebny, Daniel  

Stader, Donald 

Stadtler, Magdalene 

Stadtler, Walter 

Stafford, Kathleen 

Stanfield, Sylvia 

Stanley, Jane 

Stanley, Sharon 

Stave, Virginia 

Steere, Paul 

Steuart, Darnall 

Stevenson, Barbara 

Stewart, Karen 

Stoessel, Maryann 

Strickler, Theodore 

Suddath, Joseph 

Sulak, Michael 

Sullivan, John 

Sullivan, Joseph 

Sutter, Eleanor 

Swiers, Karin 

Swiers, Peter

Swope, Mary 
Elizabeth 

Synodis, M.  Gertrudis 

T

Takacs, Marilyn 

Tannenbaum, Jane 

Taska, Betty 

Taweel, Doris 

Taylor, Caroline 

Taylor, Ching Wen 

Taylor, Joanna 

Teare, Richard 

Telkins, Stephen 

Telkins, Patricia W.

Tessmer, Karen 

Tetelman, Alice 

Teven, Lyn 

Thayer, Scott 

Thiede, Paula 

Thomas, John 

Thomas, Lourana 

Thomas, Shelia 

Thomas, Wilbur 

Thomas-Greenfield, 
Linda 

Thompson, Alan 

Thompson, Barbara 

Thompson, Trudie 

Thompson, Ward 

Thoms, Andrew 

Todd, James 

Toly, Lorraine 

Townsend, John 

Tracy, Thomas 

Tragen, Irving 

Treger, Herbert 

Trivelli, Paul 

Troxel, Holly 

Tsitsos, Dianne 

Tua, Benjamin 

Tulley, Michael 

Tulley, Michael 

Tully, Barbara 

Tully, Bruce 

Turner, Melvin 

Twining, Charles 

Tyler, David 

Tynes, Elvira 

Tynes, Robert 

U

Ullman, Carrie 

V

Van Der Vlugt, 
Theresa 

Van Derhoff, James 

Van Gilder, Edmund 

Van Voorst, Carol 

Velarde, Margaret 

Veliotes, Nicholas 

Veliotes, Patricia 

Vest, George 

Villarreal, George 

Villinski, Sandra 

Vydmantas, Rima 

W

Walton, Christopher 

Ward, Jennifer 

Warlick, James 

Watson, Alexander 

Watson, Bobby 

Watson, Douglas 

Watson, Evelyn 

Wayne, Ealr A.

Weeks, Richard 

Weeks, Richard 

Weiller, Brigid 

Weintraub, Leon 

Welch, C David 

Welch, Gretchen 

What a relief it is to have 
a team of professionals 

helping me.

http://slfoundation.org
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Wertz, Alma 

Wesoloski, Elizabeth 

Weyer, Jonathan 

Wheeler, Janet 

White, Alfred 

Whittemore, James 

Whitten, James 
David

Wilkinson, Sharon 

Williams, Anne 

Williams, James 

Williams, Leonardo 

Wills, E Ashley 

Wimberg, Rose 

Winder, Joseph B.

Withers II, John L.

Woerner, Mark 

Wollemborg, Leo 

Wong, Marcia 

Wood, John 

Wood, R Susan 

Wood, Roberta 

Woodcock, Ruth 

Woodward, Annette 

Woolfork, Carole 

Wootton, Elizabeth 

Wray, Eugenia 

Wygant, Michael 

X

Xochihua, Alba 

Y

Yalowitz, Kenneth 

Yamauchi, Emi 

Yang, Sharon 

Yap, Joseph 

Yellman, Betty Lou 

York, Ida 

Young, Paul 

Young, Thomas 

Youth, Marta 

Yovanovitch, Marie 

Yungblut, Penelope 

Z

Zaccagnino, 
Anthony 

Zandfardino, 
Belinda 

Zanella, Patricia 

Zavis, Carol S.

Zcheck, Zcheck 

Zhu, Ningchuan

The Senior Living 
Foundation is 

grateful to have 
received a bequest 

from: 

The Foundation thanks you 
for remembering us in your 
will. Your legacy will live 
beyond the years that you 
served your country.

This individual believed 
in our mission of “taking 
care of our own.” His 
bequest will make an 
immense difference in the 
Foundation’s ability to assist 
Foreign Service colleagues.

William 
Cunningham

Continued Giving
Despite market uncertainty and the pandemic, the Foundation saw an increase 

in donations and donation amounts in 2020. The overall number of donors 
was up and there was a 55 percent increase in the number of first-time donors. In 
addition, online donations were up by more than 60 percent. 

We would like to recognize two of SLF’s largest and most faithful institutional donors for 
their continued commitment to our mission this year: 

DACOR, An Organization of Foreign Affairs Professionals, donated $15,000 
to SLF despite being closed to member and private events for most of the year 
which significantly affected their revenue. 

Express Scripts continued its long tradition of supporting our efforts with a 
donation of $20,000. 

Several Foreign Service associations continue to serve as our eyes and ears and 
ensure colleagues are aware of our services. We are grateful for the support of:

Association of Black American Ambassadors 

Foreign Service Association of Northern California 

Foreign Service Retiree Association of Florida 

Thank you to all who supported SLF’s efforts during a truly challenging year. Each 
donation helps keep our elderly Foreign Service colleagues safe and cared for, 
making SLF’s mission of Taking Care of Our Own possible.

Donating online is one of the easiest ways to give to SLF. At slfoundation.org/support 
individuals can give through Network for Good, AmazonSmile and more.

I can’t thank SLF enough 
for the generous assistance 

and the kindness you 
showed me.
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Adams, Charlie 
Adams, Michael 
Anderson, Donald 
Anderson, Mary 
Arcement, Margaret H.
Armback, Betty 
Barbis, George 
Bardach, Henry 
Barr, Brady 
Beahler, Electra 
Beahler, Electra 
Becker, Jane 
Bell, Enola Dawkins
Bennett, Edith L.
Bennett Jr., W. Tapley 
Bergold Jr., Harry E.
Blanchard, Louis F.
Blanchard, Louis F.
Boster, Mary S.
Bouaziz, Ridha 
Brackman, James F.
Bradford, William G.
Bretz, Mike 
Bricker, Michael 
Brown, Elvira “Ellie”  
Bullen, Pierce R.
Caffrey, Bob 
Campbell, Linda  Lee
Carolan Jr., Thomas J.
Cartledge, Tannia P.
Chester, Geraldeen G.
Clarke, Robert 
Clary, Robert 
Colbert, Christina 
Collins, Robert D.
Crane, Maurine 
Curran, Theodore 
Davies, Richard T .
Day, John G.
De Leon, Olba Messina
De Vos, Peter Jon
Dean, Michael A.
Dennis, Alfred P.
Donahue, Bruce 
Donnelly, Susan Buesing

Duffy, Kathleen 
Dunkerly , Craig 
Edminster, David 
Elizonda, Beatrice 
Elizonda, John 
Ely, Michael 
Emmerson, John K.
Ernst, Ulrich F. W.
Falk, George 
Feist, Dianne Cahill
Fenhagen, Frank W.
Fenstermacher, Edward 
Fox, Martha 
Franklin, Lea Dale
Freeman, Anthony G.
Gallagher, Michael F.
Garber, Cleatis F.
Garnsey, Helen B.
Garnsey, Helen 

Blanchard
Gilliland, James S.
Gilmore, Harry J.
Graham, Fred P.
Gregory, Barbara Anne
Grout, Flora Beth 
Grout, Prescott 
Gurvin, Anne J.
Gutensohn, Phillip 

(Mike) 
Hall, Wayne 
Halligan, Bob 
Hamilton, Donna J.
Hanley, Norman 
Hanley, Virginia 
Harris, F. Allen “Tex” 
Harris, Tex 
Hartley, Sondra 
Haverkamp, Roy 
Heintzen, Harry 
Helseth, William A.
Hermann, Lois 
Hicks Jr., Howard G.
Holmes, H Allen 
Hussey, Flora Dawn 
Jacobini, Charles S.
Jenks, Darrell A.

Jennings, Matthew  
Johnson, Sandor A.
Johnstone, James R.
Jones, David T.
Junge, Gloria 
Juni, Barbara 
Juni, Rachael 
Kahn, Louis 
Kelly, James W.
Kelly, John H.
Kilday, Lowell 
Kipf, Vicki 
Knight, Ridgway 
Krys, Doris 
Kuligowski, MIke 
Landau, George 
Landau, Maria 
Lane, Larry 
Leidel, Don 
Levesque, Gerard J.
Levitsky, Joan 
Lloyd III, John 
Logsdon, Carroll  

Colbert
Lowrey, F William 
Lucius, Hallock R.
Lukens, Alan W.
Lupo Jr., John T.
Lyman, Princeton 
Macuk, David A,
Martin, C Wakefield 
Martin, G Eugene 
Martindale, Robert C.
Marwitz, Harald R.
Masters, Edward E.
Matlock, Rebecca 

Burrum
Matthias, Don 
McGinley, Charles A.
Moffett Jr., Jay P.
Moore, Bert C.
Morin, Emile F.
Morris, Robert 
Muehlke Jr., John 
Mullen, Douglas Thorne
Nagy, Ernest 

Nelson, Gary L.
Newton, David G.
Nider, Lucinia 
Nora, Clyde G.
Norman, E. M.
O’Conner, James F.
Olmon, E Parks 
Olson, Russell E.
Owen, Theresa 
Passy, Norma S.
Perkins, Edward J.
Pingrae, Arvid 
Pope, Laurence 
Prosser, Mary V.
Pugh, Robert Lee
Ram, Vangala Jai
Ramirez, Arthur A.
Ramsey, Douglas Kant
Rapel, Arnie 
Richardson, K Spence 
Riley, Lesley Reaney
Rinker, Shirley 
Roberts, David A.
Roberts, Donna 
Rosenfarb, Abe 
Rosenfarb, Diane 
Ross, Sara 
Ross, William 
Roundtree, William M.
Ryan, Mary A.
Ryan, Mary A.
Ryan, Mary F.
Ryan, Robert J.
Sady, Lois 
Salisbury, William R.
Salmon, Sandi 
Saunders-Sills, Patricia 
Scales, Kenneth 
Schiff, Stanley D.
Schlicher, Ron 
Schmidt, G Lewis 
Schmukler, Sidney 
Schoeb, Donald R.
Schoonover, Richard C.
Shafer, Francis E.

Sherwood, Karin 
Shumate, John Page
Shurtleff, Len 
Sims, Roland Hayes
Sinnicki, John 
Smith, Donnell D.
Smith, Harlie L.
Smith Jr., Jack M.
Smith, Marvin F.
Smith, Sally T.
Sorkin, Judith 
Sorkin, Marvin 
Stave, Thomas C.
Stebbing, Miki 
Sulak, Arlette A.
Synodis, Peter N.
Taylor, Carl 
Teven, Irwin K.
Thomas, Charles 

Howard
Thorpe, Jane B.
Thorpe, Jane B.
Todman, Terence A.
Troxel Jr., Oliver L.
Tunis, Eric 
Van Der Vlugt, Jake 
Villinski, Ted 
Watson, Mary 
Weinhausen, Herta 
Wenick, Martin A.
Whitaker, Harriet 
Whittemore, Simone 
Wills, Regina 
Wilson, Neil F.
Wimberg, John E.
Woodward, Donald  R.
Woolfork, James Lee
Wootton, Charles G.
Yellman, Donald 
York, Charles T.
Yovanovitch, Michael 
Yovanovitch, Nadia 
Zaman, Wendy 
Zanfardino, Ralph 
Zilveti, Carlos

The Foundation is grateful to have received donations in memory of:

WHAT A WONDERFUL WAY TO REMEMBER THOSE WHO HAVE GONE BEFORE US.

http://slfoundation.org
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CONTACT US 
If you, or someone you know, needs the services of the Senior Living Foundation, please contact us: 

      PHONE: 202-887-8170                FAX: 202-872-9320                EMAIL: info@slfoundation.org

     FACEBOOK: facebook.com/seniorlivingfoundation

The Foundation considers each case individually and maintains complete confidentiality.

Remembering Secretary Shultz 
Since its founding, the Senior Living Foundation has benefited from the support 
of former senior leaders from the State Department and beyond. They serve as 
Honorary Chairmen and receive annual updates on the work of the Foundation. 
With the passing of George P. Shultz in January 2021, the Foundation lost one 
of its Honorary Chairmen and a long-time advocate for the Foreign Service. 

Secretary Shultz’s departure from the State Department coincided with the 
founding of the Senior Living Foundation. When our early leaders sought 
support, he was among the first to lend his name. And he didn’t stop there. 
Beginning in 1997, Secretary Shultz faithfully donated to the Foundation, 
ensuring that we were able to meet our mission, one in which he believed. 

Knowing of the Secretary’s dedication to the Foundation, SLF Board 
member Ambassador Maura Harty organized her fellow former “S staffers” to 
commemorate Secretary Shultz’s 100th birthday on December 13, 2020 by 
donating to the Foundation. We sincerely appreciate their support.

Secretary Shultz’s legacy lives on in so many ways. We are honored that the 
Foundation is part of that legacy. George P. Shultz

mailto:info%40slfoundation.org?subject=
http://facebook.com/seniorlivingfoundation

